
Notice Under Sections 16 And 17 Of The London Local Authorities And Transport For London Act 2013 

The London Borough of Harrow, under Sections 16 and 17 of the London Local Authorities and Transport for 
London Act 2013, hereby gives notice of its intention to undertake the installation of Electric Vehicle (EV) 
Charging Points on Honeypot Lane, Harrow. This work is scheduled to take place over a two-week period with 
notice being given to residents when works are due to commence.  

Trojan Energy Limited have been appointed to undertake the installations on behalf of the London Borough of 
Harrow. Trojan Energy is an EV charge point installer, operator and manufacturer who have developed a charging 
solution where the charge point sits flat and flush into the ground to reduce street clutter. Unused charge points 
do not cause any obstructions on the pavement and can be walked over or even driven over. For more 
information visit http://trojan.energy.  

Furthermore, the council intends to install between seven and ten charge points, installed along the street 
according to the design shown below; this will provide future proofed infrastructure which will support residents 
in making the transition to more sustainable modes of transport, such as electric and hybrid vehicles. 

Following the installation, charge point locations will not be designated as ‘EV Only’ bays; we therefore do not 
envisage any adverse impacts on your current parking arrangements. 

For roads that are within a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), all parking restrictions will remain the same and only 
residents with valid permits will have access to the charge points, as well as visitors that display a valid visitor 
voucher. 

The Trojan Energy system is a future proofed product and will provide the residents of Honeypot Lane with an 
efficient and effective on street charging solution for many years to come.  

If you wish to make a representation in respect of the proposal, please respond by 23.59 hours on 9th July 2025. 
Any representations must be made in writing to the council via email: Transportation@harrow.gov.uk or sent to 
our offices at: Transportation, London Borough of Harrow, Forward Drive, Harrow, HA3 8FL quoting ref: 25-22 NS. 

Plans can also be viewed at:  www.harrow.gov.uk/trafficorders 

 

Dated this 12th June 2025 

Poonam Pathak 
Strategic Head of Traffic, Highways & Asset Management 
(the officer appointed for this purpose) 
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